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Day-Month from 1st October
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Groundwater Report w/b 17-Apr-2023
Following the extremely dry February, in March 
we had 122mm of rain (more than twice the LTA) 
and in April so far we have had virtually a 
month's worth of rain (97% LTA). Not surprisingly 
the groundwater has been rising again and is 
back to the level seen in early February and is 
now 2'4" (0.71m) below ground level. The Bourne 
flow increased due to surface water run-off and 
now groundwater increase though is still not of 
concern. Upstream Everleigh is in the normal 
range and stable. Downstream QMF has been 
rising but remains in the 'normal' range. For the 
rest of this month the weather looks more settled 
and showery rather than heavy rain.   

Next report due: w/b 24-Apr-2023

The latest groundwater report may also be 
viewed at: http://www.newton-toney-
village.org.uk/
Chris Andrews (Flood Warden)
(please send your email address to 


